To the Student Sustainability Committee:
This message is to inquire as to whether the SSC will allow the approved project “Natural Resources Building Sustainable Plant Production and Pilot Prairie Garden” to be reduced in scope.  The project as originally proposed is too broad in scope for effective implementation. 
The instructional video and booklet cannot be prepared in the time frames envisioned.  This would require a dedicated effort to document plants developing over at least a growing season in addition to the propagation techniques.   
A manageable project would include the following elements and accomplish the goals of giving numerous students hands on experience with propagating and planting native woodland and prairie species,  providing plants for University properties, and determining  the feasibility of having students assist in propagating plants for campus use.  

The revised project would include: 

About 500 sq feet of shade tolerant woodland wildflowers would be planted on the North Side of the Natural Resources Building (NRB).    Woodland plantings are rare on campus and these will located in an area representative of many campus buildings.  Thus they will help determine the feasibility of using these plants in other campus areas.   Ryan Welch of F&S has told us that a planting of this scale will not require a formal approval process. 
Approximately 600 sq feet of prairie plants will be located behind the NRB north of the sidewalk along Pennsylvania Ave.   The original plan for a much larger area is not feasible due to planned uses of that space.

As stated in the original proposal, prairie plants will be made available for planting at the Florida—Orchard and Vet Med prairies.  The Florida – Orchard is in particular need of additional plants along Florida Ave. and in some areas where weeds are well established.  If this part of the proposal is duplicative of other plans for Florida – Orchard it can be scaled back or eliminated.   
Plants will be grown for placement in the Allerton Park Prairie.  This popular University park has a very limited number of species in its prairie, which was primarily planted in grasses when restoration efforts were in their infancy.   Park staff will prepare several 100 sq foot plots where a variety of species will be planted by volunteers including students and the Allerton Allies.  
Students for Environmental Concerns and Red Bison are committed to participating in this project.  Additionally other local organizations and campus units have expressed interest in helping with aspects such as planting. 

The changes noted above will not require additional funding.  Any remaining funds after project completion will be returned to the SSC.  
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